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BROOME COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE PRESS RELEASE 
Broome Sheriff Provides Update in Fatal Motorcycle Accident in Kirkwood 

 
(KIRKWOOD, NY) On Thursday, April 3, 2025 at approximately 3:50 PM, the Broome County 
Sheriff's Office responded to an accident involving three motorcycles on Interstate Route 81 
North near Mile Marker #1.  
 
Two victims were taken to Wilson Hospital for serious injuries. One person was pronounced 
deceased at the scene.  
 
The deceased motorcyclist was identified as Maxwell L. Kintner, age 23 of Vestal.  
 
Broome County Sheriff's Accident Reconstruction Unit was on the scene and the accident is still 
under investigation, but the initial findings show speed was a factor.   
 
BCSO was assisted at the scene by New York State Police, NYS Department of Transportation, 
Kirkwood Fire, Five Mile Point Fire, Great Bend Fire, PA DOT, Broome Ambulance, Superior 
Ambulance and Union Ambulance. 
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